Selectmen’s Meeting
Monday, April 12, 2021

These minutes were recorded by Angela Rizzitano, Secretary. Matt Sawyer Jr., Town Administrator,
was also in attendance. The meeting was held in the Bub Avery Gymnasium at Town Hall.

Chairman Jonathan Smith reconvened the meeting at 4:15 PM.

Call to Order/Roll Call: Completed in the Work Session- Jonathan Smith, Susan Simpson,
Martha Eldridge

Chairman Jonathan Smith opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.
Public Input:

None Presented

Meeting Minutes:

Selectman M. Eldridge made a motion to approve the minutes from the Work Session held on April
5, 2021. Simpson seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

Selectman M. Eldridge made a motion to approve the minutes from the Selectmen’s Meeting held on
April 5, 2021. Simpson seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

Accounts Payable & Payroll Manifests:

The Payroll Check Voucher total was submitted for the week ending 4/10/2021 with a pay date of
4/13/2021 in the amount of $104,345.87. Accounts Payable for the week ending 4/10/2021 is
$213,980.39. M. Eldridge made a motion to approve. Simpson seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

Review of Red Folder:

The Board received a Water & Sewer Warrant for $3,000. M. Eldridge made a motion to approve.
Simpson seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

The Board received a Warrant for Excavation Tax for Chickville Land Holdings LLC for property
located at Map 231, Lot 22 for $940.00. M. Eldridge made a motion to approve. Simpson seconded.
A unanimous vote was taken.

The Board received a Notice of Decision from the Planning Board for Map 130, Lot 10, case # 21-

01 EERP for Ossipee Aggregates regarding a reclamation permit. It will be on file in the Selectmen’s
Office.



The Board received a Temporary Outdoor Event Application from Lindsay Lord for The Kindness
Animal Hospital rabies vaccine clinic to be held at Constitution Park on May 20, 2021. M. Eldridge
made a motion to approve. Simpson seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

A Request for a Clerical Abatement was received for the property located at 700 Route 16 for property
owner Dan Shea (Map 130 Lot 012, Sub 022). The request is in the amount of $144.00. The teason
for this abatement is that Mt. Shea was not on this site for the 2020 tax yeat. Simpson made a motion
to approve. Smith seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

The Board received a Notice of Intent to Cut Wood or Timber for property located at Map 130, Lot
8 and Map136, Lot 1 for John Day. The logger is Keith Berry and the taxes are paid. Simpson made
a motion to approve. Smith seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

The Board received a Notice of Intent to Cut Wood or Timber for property located at Map 240, Lot
5 for Yakutat Properties LLC. The logger is Roy Barron and the taxes are paid. Simpson made a
motion to approve. Smith seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

The Board received a Notice of Intent to Excavate for property located at Map 231, Lot 022 for
Ronald Evans. Taxes are paid. Simpson made a motion to approve. Smith seconded. A unanimous
vote was taken.

The Board received a Notice of Intent to Excavate for property located at Map 130, Lot 010 for
Richard Sampson. Taxes are paid. Simpson made a motion to approve. Smith seconded. A unanimous
vote was taken.

The Board received a Notice of Intent to Excavate for property located at Map 266, Lot 007 for
Richard Sampson. Taxes are paid. Simpson made a motion to approve. Smith seconded. A unanimous
vote was taken.

The Board received a Yield Tax Levy Warrant for $0 for Barry Keith for Map130, Lot 8 and Map 163,
Lot 001. Smith made a motion to approve. Simpson seconded. A unanimous vote was taken.

The Board received an application for Property Tax Elderly Exemption for 320 Pine Hill Road. The
applicant is over the income limit. Smith made a motion to deny. Simpson seconded. A unanimous
vote was taken.

The Board received an application for Property Tax Elderly Exemption for 8 Upper Beacham Hill
Road. The applicant is over the income limit. Smith made a motion to deny. Simpson seconded. A
unanimous vote was taken.

The Boatd received an application for Property Tax Elderly Exemption for property on Barrington
Circle. This needs to go back to the assessor for corrections before it can be voted on.

The Board received a Wetlands Permit Application for Map 31, Lot 022. It will be on file in the
Selectmen’s Office.



OI1d Business:

Smith advised that he went to the Whittier Covered Bridge with Sawyer Jr. and T.J. Eldridge and
advised it is in good shape and will go back out to bid for 2022.

New Business:
None Presented
Second Public Input:

None Presented

The next Selectmen’s meeting will take place on Monday, Apzil 19, 2021.
Adjournment:

Being no further input, Smith made a motion to adjourn. Simpson seconded. A unanimous vote was
taken.

Adjourned at 4:26 PM.

Jonathan H. Smith, Chairman

Susan J. Simpson

Martha B. Eldridge

To be approved 4/19/2021



